
 

 

Monday September 9, 2024 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the September meeting, present for roll 
call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cody Hoffman Supervisor #2, Kristine 
Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

 13 Citizens Present 

AGENDA: 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid; she also gave an 
update on 7 cd’s coming due and interest earned. Wade made a motion to accept 
the bills as presented and to renew the cd’s, seconded by Cody, all in favor none 
opposed, motion carried. 

CLERKS REPORT: 

The minutes from the August 9 monthly meeting had been sent to the board 
members. With no corrections or additions Wade made a motion to approve the 
minutes, seconded by Cody, all in favor non opposed, motion carried. 

Purchase of a projector for the town was discussed, we could use it for different 
presentations. It was decided that we could purchase of a projector for up to 
$500.00. A motion was made by Alvin, seconded by Cody to approve the 
purchase. 

ELEXCO: 

We will try calling Elexco to talk about an agreement on price they should pay for 
the damage done to the shelter lateral in the spring. 

OPERATOR LICENSE: 

Operator license for Julie Schommer was gone over, she will be working at 
Mickster’s. A motion was made by Wade to accept the license request, seconded 
by Cody, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

 



 

 

PICNIC LICENSE: 

A picnic license was asked for the Sportsman’s Club to have the Clover Run Event, 
a motion was made to approve the license, seconded by Cody, all in favor, none 
opposed, motion carried. 

TREASURER’S WAGES: 

Cody made a motion to increase the Treasurer’s wages $2000.00, seconded by 
Wade, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

BUDGET MEETING: 

Monday October 21st at 9:00 a.m. the town board will meet to discuss the 2025 
budget and levy. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin said that the camper that had been parked on Long Lake for the summer has 
been moved. Alvin also stated that the town truck has been having issues, after 
being repaired, Dick said it is running good now. If it continues to give us more 
trouble it may need to be replaced. Alvin gave a report on the County Fair that 
had been held recently, he said the Fair grossed about $43,000. The fireman stand 
had about 50 volunteers helping through out the fair. On Sunday they sold 900 
hamburgers. Tips for the volunteers added up to $1200.00 and the money was 
given to the Animal Rescue. 

Leann Zimdars asked the board if they needed anything additional to fix three of 
their lots located on Adams Beach to restore the shoreline. They have talked to 
the DNR and Shawano zoning and was approved by them to do so. Alvin said 
nothing additional is needed from the town. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

None 

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Alvin, all in favor, none opposed, 
motion carried. 

Adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


